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IGP Islamabad Syed Ali Nasir Rizvi chaired a crucial meeting with SDPOs

According to details, Inspector General of Police (IGP) Islamabad, Syed Ali Nasir Rizvi convened an important meeting at the Central Police Office (CPO) with SDPOs, a public relations officer said.

He said that, during the meeting, IGP Islamabad evaluated the performance of SDPOs and issued vital directives.

He emphasized the pivotal role of supervisory-level officers in crime prevention and stressed the importance of taking action against absconders.

Additionally, they were instructed to seek assistance from Safe City for crime control, and expressed dissatisfaction with delays and unresolved cases in investigations.

The IGP Islamabad highlighted the need to closely monitor weak investigations and ensure thorough scrutiny of cases, underscored that no case in Islamabad will remain unresolved and directed all SDPOs to send minutes of meetings with investigative staff every week.

IGP Islamabad emphasized that the law and order should not be affected by any personal influence. He stressed that our responsibilities are our dignity, and while DIGs and SSPs are tasked with taking action, we are also accountable.

Similarly, SDPOs are directly responsible for their circles as well.He urged for enhanced effectiveness in night patrolling, zero tolerance for social and moral crimes, and the prevention of drugs and beggary in Islamabad.

Moreover, he emphasized a strict policy on drugs and gambling and conducting large-scale search operations.

SSP Operations will conduct two “Khuli Kachehris” every week, focusing on cracking down on drug peddlers and professional beggars. Patrolling will be conducted from 7:00 PM to 2:00 AM, ensuring no go area in Islamabad.

However, daily raids and large-scale search operations will be conducted regularly, with all police officers expected to work diligently and avoid engaging in anything other than official duties.

All police officers should maintain good relations with the media or representatives. From constables to IG, all officials should be called with respect by officers starting today.


